Maine Housing Coalition
March 9, 2009 Minutes
Present:

Rachel Dyer

Kathy Son

Marie Taplin

Julie Moulton

Ed Dogget

Sue Ellen Doggett

Inga Sullivan

Sue Murphy

Neal Meltzer

Arthur Clum

Cullen Ryan

Vicky Shaw

Minutes were approved from last month.

The scenario continues to change from week to week in the State of Maine. Neal Meltzer, Executive Director of Waban spoke to the group and as he spoke the dialogue in inserted into the notes. Handouts are available and attached to the minutes. 

We began with the stimulus bill as it stands now. $6.7 Million in a child care block grant for infants and toddlers. $5.3 million to CAP agencies for training, employment, food, housing and energy. $2.8 million to Head Start. $50 million toward domestic violence $200,000 to elder services and programs such as meals on wheels. 

The Medicaid match will be 6.2 % INCREASE which means that for every $1.00 Maine spends it will be matched by the feds with $2.14 back. This is one time money to programs which are sustainable. 

Cullen reported that the Neighborhood Stabilization Program has 19.6 million through MaineHousing and that $3 million appears to be for homeless populations, and $1.6 million will be for special needs populations. A question was raised as to where that money went this past year and no one knew. This is funding for foreclosed properties only with 90 day no-occupancy and the purchase price must be 85% or less of the appraised value. There are groupings of properties in Waterboro, Sanford, Lewiston and Portland and RFP are being developed now. 
Current Stimulus funds are coming into the state through the Emergency Shelter Grant (ESG), ordinarily used for shelters, but in this incarnation for homeless prevention. The population which we all care about may be able to tap into this.  
YCCA is orchestrating the process for proposals with the Sanford Housing Authority. There are 137 properties.

Arthur Clum reported about the grievances and how that processes is going. There are 182 grievances in Region I at this time. There was a tool used to look at staffing patterns and PCP’s were also used. The problem being that PCP’s are generally strength based. It was meant to be an objective tool. Agencies had two weeks to respond with the information required. Questions asked included:
1. Is the cut acceptable?
2.  Describe the person’s day

3. Is there an accuracy problem?

4. Explanations not always given for the staffing pattern

There has been a 10% cut already and median cuts will be next.

Neal continued to present regarding Maine Association for Community Service Providers- (see handouts) they represent 4,000 individuals served and 5,000 employees. This group works to provide services. Mary Lou Dyer is the Executive Director and a lobbyist. They work with Jane Gallivan, the commissioner and the legislature.  Neal is the Vice President. $34 million was the figure for the deficit. $20 million was tied to previous fiscal year claims. $14 million is tied to the growth of the waiver. Recommendations were made (handouts) and they expect the waiver budget for fiscal year 2010-11 to be self sustaining. The waiver would be opened on attrition basis. Neal’s’ handout that he used to present to the appropriations committee was used to present to the legislature. They are now at an impasse with DHHS and approximately $4 million is proposed for cuts in FY10 and 8 million in FY 11. DHHS is debating budget action and MCSP recommended a delay in the action. 
Emily Kane is proposing new legislation to open the waiver. Crisis homes are full. As of April 1st there will not be any Straight State Dollars to be used for funding. There are several people coming back to Maine from out of state who require high needs budgets for their waivers. The state prefers to do development of 3-4 person homes because it is more cost effective. 1-2 bed homes are inefficient fiscally. 

You can get 16 hours of supports under the waiver; Arthur Clum stated that this is a billing code under section 21. 

Kathy Son asked the question does Mainecare have the right to bill clients who get SSI for the room and board.  If a person gets SSDI they only have to pay what a person getting SSI would pay. 

Members of this committee were invited to take action in asking HHS to delay action on the budget. A motion was made and seconded that Cullen, Kathy Son and Neal Meltzer will write a formal declaration and work via e-mail to compose it and send it to the group for distribution and personal advocacy.

Cullen reported the Home Fund has $1.6 million left after raids to the General Fund and historic tax credits. 

Rachel Dyer reported that the transition network has a new manual for families.

The Housing Summit has a tentative date of October 9th so mark your calendars. It will be held at the Augusta Civic Center. Bob Laux has been invited to speak; he is a nationally known speaker who specializes in home ownership for individuals within the service system.

Next meeting April 13th

